Gwinnett Senior Golden Games Meeting Minutes February 10, 2014

Our President, Alan, called the meeting to order. He then started the meeting with the invocation and the Pledge of Allegiance to our flag. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved. Elaine gave the treasurer's report. Our balance is \$14,397.72. Thanks to Eileen and her fundraising skills; she collected over \$3000 in donations this month. Thank you Eileen for your hard work and time.

Meeting items:

- Debbie discussed the database program. We may have to use our old program this year because it is getting too late to find a new system.
- Brad, our Humana representative, was promoted. He will be managing several counties so he introduced us to Scott, our new rep. Congratulations, Brad. Did I mention he is giving us \$1000 donation from Humana this year? We appreciate you and will miss seeing you around.
- Seniors vs seniors' night will be May 17, 2014. We will be playing holeyboard. Tickets are \$8.00 each. Come join us!
- The event manager luncheon is Feb. 12th at 12:00 unless there's bad weather. Alan will notify us if it changes.
- Tee shirts will be coffee color and we will probably order the same number as last year. We will only be ordering the event managers' polo shirts for the new managers.
- We voted on the gift for each athlete. This year it will be the insulated shopping bag.
- Registration forms are coming in slowly. Please get them in so that we could have an accurate count for food, etc.
- This year's Golden Games meeting will have a Latin American theme, including a lucky coin.
- The opening ceremony meal sounds delicious. Chicken or pork, green beans, sweet potato soufflé, broccoli, corn and dessert plus drinks. And for the closing meal we may have the famous Chick-fi-la sandwiches. All this included in the \$15 registration fee. Did I mention prizes for bingo and gift cards and our 50/50 drawing? Last year's winner walked away with almost \$100! So don't miss out on all the fun!
- OLD BUSINESS:
 - Charlie said golf is \$20, not \$25, this year.
 - Joe said you don't need a partner for pickleball. It is round robin, and you get different partners.
- There was no further business. Our next meeting will be the 3rd Monday, March 17th. Brad made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Roy seconded it.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Hickman, Secretary